Date: 29 Sep 2022
Location: Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: DRAFT
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Not Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present 

	Len Erickson
	Director of Maintenance
	Present 

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Not Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Compiled by Jim Manley
Members present 
Online: 31
In Person: 18
A. Meeting called to order by Jim Hudson at 19:21 MDT
Meeting started late because of a glitch with Zoom. Remote users were not able to login for 20 minutes. The problem corrected itself and the meeting was able to start. 
New members introduced themselves. Membership voted to accept them
Slay Windham volunteered to remove the dead-bolt on the ready room door
B. President – Ivan Sudac (not present, Jim Hudson chaired the meeting)
Installation of hangar security system in progress. 
C. Membership – Jim Hudson
New Members
Tom Christianson
Connor Darragh
Vote to accept new members 
Moved: Gordon Hall
Seconded: Pete Glick
Vote: Approved unanimously
Member statistics 
120 Members (after new members and resignation)
98 Active flying members (Cap: 14 m/pl x 7pl = 98m)
30 on wait list 12-18 mn wait
38 Class I members (35%)
82 Class II members (65%)
8 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
21 suspended (18%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 10 inactive
Ratings
13 Student Pilots
68 Private Pilots
27 Commercial Pilots
12 Air Transport Pilots
51 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
D. Billing – Reggie Sellers
6 members paid late last month
Please pay from statements, not invoice
Tug
Members must be checked out to operate the tug
Use the checklist every time. 
Important to not attempt lowering the ramp at the wrong time because cable can break
Secure elevator in up position with seat belt when going through north hangar doors to avoid damage.
When using the new parking stripes, use the stripes for the main wheels to be sure the wing tips clear the hangar doors. The airplane can be misaligned even when the nose wheel is on the center stripe.
Plane Wash: 43 members, 30 guests, total of 73 people participated.
E. Safety & Hangar – David Thomas (not present)
F. Secretary – Jim Manley
Thanks for recent newsletter contributions
Continuing work on updating digital and paper file systems
G. Treasurer – Ken Kaae
Account Balances (before bills subtracted and after deposit made)
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$    80,293.50
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$    28,408.23
Checking						$    51,390.82
Total cash (after bills paid)				$  160,092.55
Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$    4,632.00
To Hull, paint						$    2,293.00
To Avionics						$    1,917.00
Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Bal: p/o 8 Jul 28)			$    1,723.48
Bantara Bank (N121M Bal  p/o 2035)		$       796.66
Idaho Tax Commission				$       924.73
Idaho Power (old hangar)				$         74.95
Idaho Power (new hangar)				$         22.57
Costco (stamps)					$       115.50
Cool Mini Splits – Bracket				$       129.00
DSI (New man-door in hangar – balance due)	$       575.00
Local Wire Nutz (Hangar electrical – final 50%)	$    1,175.65
Reimbursements
(3) Deanna Roe (50th glasses)			$    1,038.52
CenturyLink (DSL)					$         44.99
Aero Services						$    1,281.08
AvCenter (fuel)					$  10,469.47
Trac Fone						$         20.76
Total Bills Paid					$  18,392.36
Discussion:
Discussion
Hangar Sale: Sold for $700,000. Net after fees and commissions, $651,525.35. Deposited in Idaho Central Credit Union. Separate accounts set up ensure accurate audit trail to avoid paying club income tax. Committees will be set up to recommend expenditures.
Ken plans to transfer other club accounts to ICCU during the first quarter of 2023.
50th Anniversary Celebration: Ken Kaae and Deanna Roe working with Warhawk museum management. We can use their tables and chairs. Invitations have been delivered to various airport and city officials. Approximately 115 tickets sold so far. Door prizes will be offered. Good Wood will be catering. Assigned seating. Entrance will be through gift shop entrance. The Warhawk museum discounted their fees 50% for the club’s activity. Tomorrow (30 September 2022) will be the last day for purchasing tickets.
H. Maintenance – Len Erickson
Squawks:
Check old squawks before entering new squawks
Be gentle with brakes
Two engine overhauls will be needed in the next year 375 and 93F
Preheaters will be deployed in the next month. Preheat an hour ahead of time using the remote switches.
89E performance checks confirm normal operations
Do not attempt to change basic setup items on G5s (and GFC 500 on 89E). Only authorized personnel may change those adjustments. Will cost $600 to return to certificated settings. Discussion: members should not attempt to adjust  such things as rudder trim.
I. Adjournment 19:59 MDT
Moved to adjourn: Reggie Sellers
Seconded: Gordon Hall
Vote: Approved unanimously

